STEERING COMMITTEE MINUTES 13-12-11

PRESENT :  Janice Collins, Pauline Ferguson, Kirsty Rawley Tony Mayer, Marie Kelly, Elle Steele, Sandra Curran, Tanveer Nabi, Elaine Newton, Barry McKenna, Naheed Atif, Victoria McClelland and Aileen Paterson.

APOLOGIES : Dot Carney

The minutes were distributed for everyone to read through. Janice Collins apologised for the lateness of their distribution and asked if there were any issues to be raised from them.

1. Victoria commented on the issues raised regarding a bus. She felt that the issues raised and the opinions voiced at the last meeting were very strong and that the minutes did not reflect this.

Marie said that she had spoken to the Director of Education (JW) regarding this matter. She said that JW has written to the parents of those children who could potentially be at two different campuses. The offer was made in the Consultation document that siblings would be given the opportunity to move. This letter should then allow JW to determine the need for a bus. It was also mentioned that there are Breakfast Clubs at both schools.

Victoria pointed out that there are people who chose Robslee because it was their nearest school. If they had known that Robslee was going to be closing, they would have chosen another school to send their child to. These people physically can’t get their children to Giffnock and may also want to utilise a bus.

Barry said that he felt that the decision made by JW was very unfair. How do parents get children to two different schools at the same time. He quoted from the letter that JW sent to the Scottish Government during the “call-in” in which he stated that the “Council will make improvements to traffic management, walking routes and transport”. This does not seem to reflect the reality of the decisions being made.

Marie said that any individual families with specific hardships would be looked at on an individual basis. Parents should use the drop in meetings with JC and PF to raise these issues. She said that the letter being sent out by JW was to find out what parents wanted to move their children now and that a decision would be with them by the end January 2012.  It is felt that there will be room for any siblings that want to move early. Victoria pointed out that ERC have only looked at siblings that attend an ERC nursery and that there are more children out there that attend private nurseries. Again, Marie felt that the drop in meetings would be a good place for parents to raise their concerns.

Aileen expressed her concern that the letter from JW asked people whether they were moving their children or leaving them at Robslee. Parents are being asked to drop children at two different schools at the same time. This is simply not possible. If we are not offering people any sort of alternative (i.e. bus) then this will have an effect on the decision they make.

Barry re-iterated that the biggest issue for parents is getting to two places at once. The individual choice is up to parents. The first proposal wouldn’t have produced this problem. This problem is created by phasing – parents are looking for additional support for a few years only.

Aileen said that Robslee PC were having a meeting with parents on Monday. Marie asked that we get some idea of number of people involved. She said that JW is not in any way attempting to get parents to move their children to Giffnock early. She also asked why parents couldn’t simply use the breakfast club’s at both schools. Aileen pointed out that there were cost implications to this.

Victoria pointed out that there were other issues – people who can’t physically get to Giffnock. Marie said that the authority would look at hardships on an individual basis. Elle pointed out that if taxis are going to be supplied to individuals, this should be weighed against the cost of supplying a mini bus. Elle also pointed out that the Breakfast Club don’t have spaces every day.

Janice pointed out that the reason for closing Robslee was to save money, so anything that we are suggesting has to be cost effective. If subsidised breakfast club would be cheaper than a minibus then this may be a better proposal to put forward. Aileen pointed out that any assistance is only for a two year period. Victoria also pointed out that as phasing is, according to JW bringing about the cost savings earlier and the bulk grant was not cut as much as anticipated, the council should use the extra monies to aid the transition.

Marie said that of course there was a willingness from the authority to support parents. Victoria pointed out that the children and parents who opt to stay at Robslee need to know that they won’t be left behind. That point needs to be conveyed to parents.

Tanveer pointed out that with the sibling issue, it is difficult for the council to decide upon transport and other support provided when they don’t know the numbers. The letter from JW should be a first step towards getting that information.

Elle asked why it should be up to parents to get the figures of affected people.

Marie said that people could write to JW.

Elle pointed out that from a communication point of view, there has been no public face representing the Council. Parents aren’t being talked to and as they are Council Tax payers, they deserve an element of respect.

Sandra suggested sending a letter to parents offering walking bus, minibus, any other options and see what parents come back with.

Barry stated that the JW letter doesn’t give any indication of the support that will be available to parents. Parents will simply not choose to send pupils to separate schools if there is no support on offer.

Janice said that something has to start the process moving and the JW letter may be this. She said that Marie has a note of our concerns. Marie said that we should encourage people to speak to Janice and Pauline on an individual basis.

Barry said that the letter should be sent to all parents asking them what their intentions were. Marie said that she didn’t think JW would want to do this as he could be seen to be trying to push parents in a particular direction.

Victoria pointed out that people will want to move a child that doesn’t have any siblings at the school because their friends are moving. Marie said that they would have to apply for a placing request through the normal channels. Barry pointed out that come August, we are one school and placing requests would therefore not be required to move from one campus to the other. Janice said that people did not have a right to decide which class their child is in, or which campus for that matter.

2. Uniform

It was decided at the last meeting that we would hand this over to the Pupil Council. The Giffnock Parent Council asked Janice to look into the legal position regarding this. There are two standard circulars which relate to this

a. Standard Circular 6 : Dressing for Excellence – you must consult widely to change dress

b. Standard Circular 77 : Consultation and Community Arrangements

Janice and Pauline will work together on this area. We will have to have a consultation but Janice will have more information regarding this in January.

Janice will make parents aware at the time of enrolling their children that there is a consultation about uniform under way so that they don’t go out and buy uniforms.

Elaine pointed out that there was a very strong resistance to change from within the Giffnock PC. Both Elaine and Elle were surprised by this. Janice pointed out that this may not be resolved by August and that she has to put the uniform in the handbook and that would have to be one uniform. Aileen said that there would be equally strong resistance from the people remaining at Robslee to wearing a Giffnock uniform. Aileen also said that after feeling extremely buoyant and positive after the last meeting, this felt like a bit of a kick in the teeth.

Barry pointed out that we are one school over two sites and the new uniform would cement this feeling.

Janice pointed out that we have to take into account the cost implications (people passing uniforms down to younger siblings). She also said that we are going to consultation on this. She feels that there has to be some degree of compromise. Some of the views being expressed go back over several generations. Janice pointed out that five years ago the PTA changed the colour of the sweatshirts as they didn’t like them. She had to put out a letter at that point clarifying the uniform.

Janice said that the consultation would happen sooner rather than later but to remember that the school will continue to be Giffnock Primary.

Aileen felt that we had taken a real step back since the last meeting and Elle said that she was very disappointed. She felt that maybe the Parent Council just wanted to be asked their opinion. There was a feeling that this was being sprung upon them. Janice said that we need to be more sensitive to the needs of the wider forum and remove the fear factor.

Victoria asked how the outcome of the Consultation would be decided.  Janice said that they would like to bring in an outside body who had no ties to Giffnock, Robslee or ERC.

Barry felt that the whole reason we decided to look at changing the uniform was to make all of the children feel like part of the same school – so what has changed? Elaine felt that some parents felt distant to the process and that decisions were being made that they weren’t part of. Elle also said that there is a cost implication at a difficult time of year and this may just be a knee jerk reaction. Elaine said that if children are at two sites of the same school, how can they possibly not have the same uniform?
Janice said that we need to remember that our views are not necessarily the views of the wider parent forum.  The lead for the change in uniform came from the children.

Elle said not to be discouraged by this but to use it as a learning tool. We need to look at things more holistically and second guess issues.

We also need to look at a more formal way of communicating with parents – possibly a joint website page. Janice said that the rumour mill meant that we had our last meeting on the Thursday and she had a letter of complaint by the Friday.

3. Janice is meeting with Pupil Councils to look at the lists produced by both sets of pupils. These show that concerns and aims are very similar from both parties.

4. Tony told the meeting that the P5s are having a “GLOW Chat” across the two schools on Thursday at 10.00.

5. Elle suggested that where we have really contentious issues we should organise a public meeting for all parents, presented by a united front from  the Steering Committee/Parent Councils. If parents are in the same room, they will listen to each other.

Drop In Meetings were also considered a good place for parents to voice their concerns.

The biggest concern from Giffnock Parents is preserving tradition.

Elle said we shouldn’t judge each others concerns

6. Building Improvements

Janice was heartened by the meeting she had with Fiona Morrison. She felt that she was equally generous with both sites which is important to Janice. The Lap Save Laptops will be purchased for both sites and furniture will be bought as and when required.

She is going to look at storage in the gym hall after Barry expressed concern at the last meeting.

The toilets will be refurbished.

The bigger changes can’t take place until after the nursery consultation has been completed. Marie doesn’t think that will slow anything down.

7. Placing Requests

Aileen repeated the request made at the last meeting “that Giffnock and Robslee placing requests be taken out of the general pot and looked at separately so that parents can get answers more quickly”. Aileen re-iterated that we want all placing requests for Giffnock looked at in this manner and not just those affecting siblings. This was a request that was originally made at the meeting in Robslee Primary.

Elle asked that if JW was sending out letters in the future, we could get an opportunity to see them, Marie said that this would not be possible. Tanveer said that this could not be done because of data protection concerns. Aileen said that we only wanted to see a blank template. Marie didn’t think this would happen.

8. Health & Wellbeing of All

Janice, Pauline and Marie met with Sarah Jamieson and Lisa McDill. They are happy to support the work of the steering group but don’t have to be on it.

Overview

Sarah happy to do resilience training – Janice felt that this would be more useful for staff so that they could identify signs of anxiety in the children. This will take place after Christmas.

The two schools have been looking at the mental, emotional and social phase of Health and Well Being. Lisa has been working with Kirsty Rawley and Gillian Frew to identify children with additional support needs who may require an enhanced transition.

We need to work on a system to respond to worries. Janice said that it is all very well getting mechanisms in place for pupils to discuss worries but these must be adequately dealt with. Training needs to be given to all members of staff in this area.

Lots of things at the two schools are very similar – GLOW, Chat room, penpals, social visits. Janice said that we have two sites and we will be utilising both sites whilst we have them

We will explore this area further at the next meeting.

NEXT MEETING : 26TH JAN 2012 6.00PM ROBSLEE PRIMARY

